OGSA Data Architecture Working Group

Global Grid Forum, Data Area

Seven questions: Evaluation Criteria (from GFD.3)

When considering the formation of this group, the Steering Group will wish to ensure that every WG has clear and focused objectives, and has demonstrated support from the community. The Steering Group will consider the following seven issues (taken from GGF document GFD.3).

1. Is the scope of the proposed group sufficiently focused?

The group is focused on initial versions of a data architecture document and an associated profile.   It will not undertake detailed specification work.  The scope of the architecture document is limited to the interests and knowledge of the WG participants.
2. Are the topics that the group plans to address clear and relevant for the Grid research, development, industrial, implementation, and/or application user community?

The topic is an essential component of all Grids, even those focused on computation.
3. Will the formation of the group foster (consensus–based) work that would not be done otherwise? 

If the group were not formed, the OGSA-WG Data Design Team would continue with the work.  The reason for forming the group is to improve visibility, accessibility and tracking of the work.
4. Do the group’s activities overlap inappropriately with those of another GGF group or to a group active in another organization such as IETF or W3C? Has the relationship, if any, to the Open Grid Services Architecture (OGSA) been determined?

The work is umbilically linked with the OGSA WG and many other groups both within and outwith the GGF.  These relationships are clearly explained in the charter.
5. Are there sufficient interest and expertise in the group’s topic, with at least several people willing to expend the effort that is likely to produce significant results over time? 

The existing work of the OGSA WG data design team demonstrates sufficient interest and expertise to produce the architecture document.  It will necessary to find someone to champion the profile work.
6. Does a base of interested consumers (e.g., application developers, Grid system implementers, industry partners, end-users) appear to exist for the planned work? 

There is a large interest in OGSA.  Several major industry players are involved in the data design work, either within the OGSA design team itself or in the groups that it liaises with.

7. Does the GGF have a reasonable role to play in the determination of the technology? 

OGSA is the current flagship for GGF.
